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STREET TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT

PROJECT UPDATE — May 2024
31st Avenue from Bethany Home Road to Glendale Avenue

The City of Phoenix Street Transportation Department appreciates the community’s
participation and thoughtful input while it considered proposed changes to the section of 31st
Avenue from Bethany Home Road to Glendale Avenue.

On March 28, 2024, the department hosted an in-person public meeting to discuss proposed
options that would narrow the driving lanes and remove some on-street parking to widen bike
lanes. To gather additional community input, an online survey was available from March 28 to
April 21, 2024.

PROJECT DETAILS

e Two options were presented for this corridor. Option A was to make no change —one
driving lane and one bike lane in each direction, and on-street parking on the west side
of the roadway. Option B was to narrow the driving lane in each direction and remove
the parking lane to allow for widening of the bike lane on both sides of the roadway.

DECISION

e Based on community input, Option B was selected — to narrow the driving lane in each
direction and remove the parking lane to allow for widening of the bike lane on both
sides of the roadway.

WHAT’S NEXT

e This section of roadway is scheduled for a pavement maintenance project during
spring/summer 2024. Roadway striping and signs will be updated and installed after the
paving project is completed.

e Follow the project webpage for updates: Phoenix.gov/Streets/31AveBethanyGlendale

e Email bike@phoenix.gov to submit a question to the project team.




